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Suspicious Vehicle

On May 13, 2020, at approximately 9:10 p.m., The Town of Tonawanda Police Department 
received a call for service on Bathurst Dr. for the past tense report of a suspicious vehicle. 

It was reported that: at approximately 11:00 a.m. on May 13, 2020, a black van, driven by a 
white male with a white female passenger, was in the area of Bathurst Dr. The vehicle pulled 
to the side of the roadway and the female passenger asked a juvenile to go for a ride.  The 
juvenile declined and the van left the area.  

On May 15, 2020, The Town of Tonawanda Police Department received information that a 
black Hyundai minivan was observed on Bathurst Drive on May 14, 2020.  The van was 
described as a "newer" model, with dark tinted windows and a yellow license plate.  It was 
said to have been driven by a white female with a white male passenger, both described to be 
in their late thirties or early forties.  

The Town of Tonawanda Police Department is investigating the reports. Anyone who has 
information or observes a vehicle matching the above description is asked to call the Town of 
Tonawanda Police Department: (716) 879-6614, or our confidential tip line: (716) 879-6606. 
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